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TERMINATION OF ONE-OFF CONNECTED TRANSACTION —

PROPERTY LEASE AGREEMENT

Reference is made to the Company’s announcement dated 31 December 2020 (the ‘‘Announcement’’)
in relation to the Property Lease Agreement. Due to business needs, Shenzhen Hengten has relocated to
a new business location; on 2 May 2021, a termination agreement (the ‘‘Termination Agreement’’)
was entered into.

The directors of the Company believe that the terms of the Termination Agreement are of normal
commercial terms, fair and reasonable and in the ordinary and usual course business, and in the
interests of the Company and its shareholders as a whole. The Termination Agreement does not have
any adverse impact on the Group’s operation and financial position.
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